

January 8, 2023, Town of Wayne Zoning Board Minutes

MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF WAYNE
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
January 8, 2024

The meeting opened at 7:00 PM with a roll call of the members. The meeting was held in-person and via Zoom at the Town Hall. 
                                                               	PRESENT       ABSENT       LATE   
MEMBERS:   	Wayne Hand, Chair 		X			
Jon Serdula				                        X	
David Westcott		Zoom				
Emily Jennifer Rouin		X			
Karsten Konig			X		
Jason Ferris, Alt. 		X			
Candy Dietrich, alt					X
Dave Bauer, Board Liaison	X	
                             Gill Harrop, CEO					X

ALSO PRESENT: Kurt Schmidt

Agenda Review

No change to agenda

Minutes

Minutes of the December 2023 meeting were reviewed and approved. Motion by Mr. Ferris, 2nd by Mr. Konig.  Minutes approved.

New Business
Appeal No. 21V23: Kurt And Brenda Schmidt Property Tax ID #077-019-001-009.000, 11915 E. Lake Road, Town of Wayne in LSR-1, LUR Sec. 3, a,4, b, i, 5.  Expansion of pre-existing, Nonconforming structure on a pre-existing non-conforming lot.
Mr. Schmidt presented a plan to enlarge the existing log home. Mr. Konig expressed initial concern over additional lot coverage on that parcel. In addition, the lot and placement of that home are non-conforming with the existing home already partially located in the right-of-way for East Lake Road.
Mr. Schmidt walked the board through calculations that indicated that the change in lot coverage would be less than a 1% increase as the addition would be placed over the existing porch footprint and the footprint of existing drive and walkways. 
Public Comments opened and there were no letters, emails or comments from the neighbors. Public Comments closed.  
The board then scrutinized the calculations presented by Mr. Schmidt. The group agreed that as presented the additional lot coverage would be 154 sq feet. 
Ms. Rouin asked what prompted the need for expansion? Mr. Schmidt said that this was his principal home and the addition would improve livability for his family. 
Mr. Hand clarified the desired variance requests for the project. 
1. Expansion of a non-conforming structure on a non-conforming lot.
2. Setback relief of 14.5’ from East Lake Road row
3. An increase in lot coverage beyond LUR standards. 
Mr. Konig asked if Mr. Schmidt would do anything to further reduce the lot coverage on the property.  Mr. Schmidt offered to remove a paved walkway to the lower level and replace that area with grass. New calculations with this concession yielded a net increase of lot coverage of only 50 sq feet. 
Mr. Hand raised the issue of drainage and storm water management.  Mr. Schmidt indicated that a dry well would be installed to handle roof and other drainage thus slowing the water’s movement and allowing for seepage into the earth. 
After consideration of the 5 questions, the board agreed the project was viable. 
Mr. Konig made a motion to approve the construction of the addition to a non-conforming structure, with the caveats that the net increase in lot coverage was not more than 50 sq ft, and to allow relief of 14.5 ft of setback relief from East Lake Road.  Mr. Ferris seconded. 
Further, condition added that the brick pathway must be removed and the project built as per the permit dated 12/12/23
The motion was unanimously approved. 


General Announcement


Adjournment	The meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Submitted by: Amy Gush, Board Secretary
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